BOROUGH OF POINT PLEASANT

ZONING BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT

May 9, 2018
The regular meeting of the Point Pleasant Zoning Board of Adjustment was called to

Order by Chairman Schroeder at 7:00 P.M.  Mr. Schroeder led the Salute to the Flag.  He proceeded to open the meeting in compliance with the “Open Public Meetings Act”.

Roll Call Vote

            Members Present:  Ms. Commins

Mrs. Petrillo

Mr. Coleman


Mr. Weiglein

Mr. Giordano

Mr. Nikola
Mr. Schroeder



Members Absent: 
Mr. Shrewsberry
Ms. Masterson

Mr. Marshall



Mr. Blank



Attorney:  Mr. Gertner

Unfinished/New Business
07-18- Goode- Block 363 Lot 110- 1607 Osprey Court- Building Coverage & Lot Cover (7:10-7:20)
The applicants are requesting to construct two permanent roofs over existing decks and a front porch addition. Relief is needed for the following variances:

Side Yard Setback required is 7.5ft, where 5.2ft is proposed

Rear Yard setback required is 25ft, where 17.31ft is proposed

Building Coverage required is 30%, where 38.2% is proposed

Lot Coverage required is 50%, where 64.6% is proposed

Mr. Popovitch, attorney for the applicant

Mr. Robert Goode, applicant was sworn in.

Ms. Donna Goode, applicant was sworn in.

Mr. Popovitch stated the porch is an architectural enhancement to the property.  The applicants are proposing covered decks, therefore it becomes lot coverage.

Mr. Goode testified they purchased the home June 2013.  They are looking to replace their existing awnings with a permanent structure. The awnings are ripping and tearing from the wind. Also, the family is very tall and the awnings don’t provide proper head clearance.  The coverage is also needed, due to the south west sun exposure.
A-1 Photo

A-2 Photo Board.

The applicants described the photos.

Mr. Popovitch stated they are basically replacing what is existing, just with a roof.  The front porch will make the home more atheistically pleasing.

Public: None 

Caucus

Mrs. Petrillo like the porch and doesn’t have a problem with the roof as long as they remain open, not enclosed.

Ms. Commins agrees.

Mr. Coleman stated the coverage jumps out at you, but in this case it is a reasonable request.

Mr. Nikola stated it’s basically a permanent awning.

A motion to approve was made by Mrs. Petrillo, with the condition that the deck is to remain open, never enclosed. Seconded by Ms. Commins
Roll Call Vote

Ms. Commins- Yes
Mrs. Petrillo- Yes
Mr. Coleman- Yes
Mr. Weiglein- Yes


Mr. Giordano- Yes
Mr. Nikola- Yes

Mr. Schroeder- Yes


08-18- Slane- 1905 Bay Blvd – Front Yard Setback(7:20-7:26)
The applicant is looking to construct a front-porch addition.  Relief is needed for the following variances:

Front Yard Setback 19’ required, where 14.4’ proposed

Building Coverage 30% allowed, where 31.06% proposed

Steven and Lori Slane were sworn in.

Mr. Slane testified they purchased the home a year ago.  They also have South West exposure and are looking for some coverage and architectural beauty.

Public: None 

Caucus
Mr. Coleman feels it is reasonable.

Mrs. Petrillo likes the look of the front porch, but would like to have the same condition as the previous application, to remain open.
Mr. Nikola stated it looks nice.
A motion to approve was made by Ms. Commins, with the condition that the porch is to remain open. Seconded by Mrs. Petrillo

Roll Call Vote

Ms. Commins- Yes
Mrs. Petrillo- Yes
Mr. Coleman- Yes
Mr. Weiglein- Yes


Mr. Giordano- Yes
Mr. Nikola- Yes

Mr. Schroeder- Yes

09-18- Stevenson- 809 Howard Ave- Use Variance & Habitable Attic(7:27-7:44)
The applicants are looking to add a second level addition to the rear of their home, add habitable attic and refurbish a front porch.  A use variance is also needed because there are two-dwelling units on the lot.

Mark Connolly, applicant’s father 2708 Shady Glen was sworn in.

Jay Stevenson, applicant was sworn in.

Allison Stevenson, applicant was sworn in.

Mr. Stevenson testified they need more space and they would like to update their home.  There have been no complaints or issues with the second dwelling, which has previous Board approval.  They are not increasing the footprint of the building. They love their home and neighborhood and they would like to stay in Point Pleasant.
Caucus

Mr. Schroeder likes the plan

Mr. Coleman agrees and the Use has already been granted

Mrs. Petrillo stated it is nice for a family to stay in Point Pleasant.

A motion to approve was made by Mrs. Petrillo, seconded by Mr. Nikola.

Roll Call Vote 

Ms. Commins- Yes
Mrs. Petrillo- Yes
Mr. Coleman- Yes
Mr. Weiglein- Yes


Mr. Giordano- Yes

Mr. Nikola- Yes

Mr. Schroeder- Yes


Vouchers:

Gertner & Gertner:

604 Ocean Shores LLC, - $970.77

 All were in favor with Mrs. Petrillo abstaining.

A motion to adjourn was made by Mr. Coleman, seconded by Ms. Commins.  All were in favor.  The meeting adjourned at 7:47pm.
Respectfully submitted,
Sharon Morgan
Zoning Board Secretary
